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STEWARDSHIP MINISTRY 
 

Live your life in Christ! The Stewardship 
Ministry is looking for people to join our 
fun, faith-filled group. Meetings are 
held once a month (off in summer and 
around holidays).  

 

Participation in a few events throughout the year are also  
encouraged, including Diocese Stewardship Weekend, the  
volunteer appreciation meal and helping serve food once a year 
at the N.E.W. Community Shelter in Green Bay. 
 

If you are looking to be more involved at Nativity and meet 
more parishioners, this Ministry is your opportunity. Please 
prayerfully consider sharing your time, talent and treasure with 
the Stewardship Ministry. 
 

Still have questions? Feel free to sit in at our next meeting on 
Thursday, March 9 at 6:00 pm in the Lison Room (across the 
hallway from the office). You’ll soon discover how amazing this 
group is. 

For more information,  
please contact  

Volunteer  Coordinator,  
Deb Langenhuizen 499-5156, x211  

  or natdl@nativityparish.com. 
 

Thank you for your consideration. 

REFLECTION BOOKLET for LENT  
 

Prayerfully journey through Lent with Sister 
Genevieve Glen’s fresh and meaningful  

reflections on the daily Mass readings. In just 
minutes per day, the insightful meditations 

of Not by Bread Alone can deepen your  
experience of this solemn season of prayer and 
penance and prepare you to participate more 
fully in the joy of the great Easter mystery.  

 
These booklets are available at church entrances. 

Cost: Free       (Free Will Offering) 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS (MONDAYS THIS LENT) 
 

Two Styles Offered 
Traditional and Contemporary 

 
Traditional (scripture based) and Contemporary 
(reflections by Sr. Joan Chittisler Gateway to  
Resurrection).  Note:  Dates vary 
 

Monday, March 6 (Contemporary) 
Monday, March 13 (Traditional) 
Monday, March 20 (Contemporary) 
Monday, March 27 (Traditional) 
Monday, April 3 (Contemporary) 
Monday, April 10 (Traditional) 
 

 
Stations of the Cross are 
held at 6:30 PM in Church. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please join us for our Lenten “serving” of 

 

SOUP AND SUBSTANCE  
 2017 at Nativity Parish 

 

…a light supper of homemade soup, and rolls ,   
followed by the “substance,” an interesting talk by a  
favorite speaker.  
 

The Soup and Substance Program 2017: 
 
March 16 - Mental Illness 101 
 

 What is mental illness: What is mental 
health? This presentation provides an 
overview of  mental illness, including the 
categories of mental illness, their  

 incidence and biological basis;  
 treatment and recovery; the adverse  
 effects of stigma; the importance of  
 advocacy; and NAMI Fox Valley’s role in 

the community to improve the quality of 
life of those affected by mental illness. 

 
March 12 - Discipleship & Environment   

 Rev. William G. O’Brien 
 

 Director of the Curran Spirituality 
 Center in  Denmark, WI.   

  

March 30 - Czech Spirituality 
 

 Wisconsin Czechs of NE Wisconsin will 
promote a greater awareness of the Czech
-Slovak Spirituality in Europe; immigrants 
to Wisconsin and their  descendants.. 

 

 Wisconsin Czech Choraliers will present 
Czech folk music. The Choraliers sing in 
English and Czech languages. 

 
All evenings will take place in Bona Hall from 6:00-7:30 p.m.  
Please call the Parish Office to register, 499-5156. There is no 
charge, but a free will offering is appreciated. 

 

Sponsored by the Family Life Commission  
of  Nativity Parish 
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SCRIP 
 

Volunteers are in the Narthex before and after all Masses. 
$crip can also be purchased in the Parish Office during the 
week from 9:00 AM to 3:30 PM. If you have any questions, 
please contact the Parish Office at 499-5156. 

 

2/13-2/19:  $crip sold:  Sales - $5,554.00      Profit - $249.77  

 

PARISH STEWARDSHIP  

FEBRUARY 18 - FEBRUARY 19, 2017 
 

Sacrificial Offering…….……….………….…….…$   8,569.00 
Loose Offering..………………………………….............875.00 
Online Giving……….……………………..…....……. 3,511.00 
Total………………………………………...…….... $12,955.00   

To meet our budget, we need an average of $16,520.00 each week. 
 

FYTD Budgeted Receipts…...…...……..….………$561,680.00 
FYTD Actual Receipts..………….……...……….. $529,100.00  
Fiscal Year Deficit thru week #34………...….....$ (32,580.00) 
 

Maintenance Improvement Fund…..$ 160.00 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  
TO THE  

CALENDAR RAFFLE 
WINNERS 

FOR FEBRUARY 
 

Please allow 2-3 weeks for  processing payment. 

16th Gabe LeBrun $25.00  20th Lou  
     Przesmicki 

$25.00 

17th Nicole Rankin $25.00  20th Paula McCarty $25.00 

17th James Molloy $25.00  21st Alisha Dewey $25.00 

20th Chris Bain $25.00  22nd Alice Plog $25.00 

Each day is a new day, and many, like myself 
plan to really engage in prayer each day. But, 
sometimes “life” just gets in the way. We get 
caught up in running errands, transporting 
kids, making dinner, etc. And in the mean 
time, we forget to set aside some quiet time to 
spend with God. 

Well, I have an opportunity I would like to offer you. Beginning 
Tuesday night, February 28, the Faith Formation department 
would like to pilot a new program for adults and young adults. 
Those dropping off your children for Faith Formation, consider 
staying and joining us for an evening of relaxation, small group 
faith sharing, and hospitality. The program’s name is Alpha and 
you can get a sneak peek of it if you go onto YouTube and 
searching Alpha USA in the YouTube search bar. 
The program is FREE and should be an all around wonderful 
experience for all. If you are interested in attending or would like 
more information, call Stephanie at (920) 499-6012,  x215 or at 
(920) 621-5561.  
 

There’s no need to RSVP. Just come, take time for you and God. 

For the  
Consecration  
of Our Nation 

 
Prayed from within cloistered convents to inside the Pentagon; 

from dangerous military fields around the globe to the  
quietness of the Bedroom and Field here at Caritas. The 
“Patriotic Rosary” quickly captured the hearts and attention of  
millions when first heard and prayed. Inspired by Our Lady, the 
“Patriotic Rosary” is a powerful prayer for divine protection and 
mercy for our Nation and its rebirth. It is especially important to 
pray for our Nation during this time. 

  
WHEN:  Thursday, March 2, 2017 

 

WHERE:  Nativity Parish  
Bona Hall 

Time: 7:00 PM 
 
 

RESERVATIONS:   
Call the Parish Office 499-5156  

with number attending!    
Deadline for reservations, 

February 28. 
     Lunch will be served 

 
 

ALL ARE WELCOME! 
 

Sponsored by:  
NATIVITY WOMEN’S GUILD 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“I encourage all the faithful to share in the Lenten Campaigns 
promoted by many Church organizations in different parts of the 
world, and thus to favor the culture of encounter in our one  
human family.”  ~  Pope Francis 
 

Encounter Lent 
 

Join our faith community and nearly 14,000 Catholic  
communities across the United States in a life-changing  

Lenten journey of encounter with the CRS Rice Bowl. Pick up 
your family’s CRS Rice Bowl from Nativity Parish on  

Saturday & Sunday, February 25 & 26 and don’t forget to 
download the CRS Rice Bowl app! 

 
May these 40 days better prepare us to encounter ourselves, 

our neighbors and our God. 



2017  
2nd Fridays for Seniors 

 

Sponsored  By 
 

Nativity of Our Lord Parish and St. 
Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish    

  RSVP ~ 499-5156        
  RSVP ~ 499-1546      

Join us for Mass at 9:00 am followed by a 
continental breakfast & presentation. 

 

 

 

March 10   HSHS St. Mary’s Hospital 

Nativity of     Topic: Acute Spine Health 
Our Lord  Talk - about signs and  
   symptoms of temporary vs. 
   chronic back pain,  
   non-surgical and surgical  
   interventions.    
  
    

Presenter: Pam Buergi, RN 
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RUMMAGE, BAKE & BOOK SALE 
 

Nativity Women’s Guild will be having our annual Rummage, 
Bake & Book Sale on April 28, 8:30 AM-4:00 PM, and April 
29, 8:30 AM-Noon. We will be accepting items now until April 
27; we do accept clothes, all sizes, that are clean and usable. No 
electronics please. 
 

We are in need of used books and fresh bakery for the bakery 
booth. You can bring bakery to Bona Hall on Thursday, April 27 
or early on Friday, April 28.  
 
Please put on paper plates and mark the  contents. All items 
should be brought to Bona Hall and marked: RUMMAGE SALE. 
 

Thank you for making this a successful Rummage Sale in the 
past. We will also be serving a light lunch on Friday, April 28. 
 

If you have questions, please call:   
Mary at 494-3088 or Marge at 494-0244. 

 
 

FIRESIDE BUS TRIPS 
 

 Seats are going fast. Sign up today for these shows!   
$90.00 per person 

Call the Parish Office at 499-5156. 
 

 
 

There are 2 seats 
available - payment 

due by May 12. 
 

 
 

 
 

 ONLY 4 SEATS LEFT! 
 

Sign up now! 
Payment due by 

August 18. 

Wednesday, June 14, 2017 

Wednesday, September 20, 2017 

Our Church Picnic Needs Your Help!!!! 
 

Please consider chairing the Family Bingo on 
Sunday, June 25, 2017 during our Parish 
Picnic. 
 

Duties include setting up bingo, organizing 
the volunteers and cleaning up after. 
 

If interested, contact Deb Langenhuizen 
at 499-5156, x211 or 

natdl@nativityparish.com 
 

THANK YOU!! 
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SPIRITUAL GROWTH THROUGH LENTEN PRACTICES 
 

 
Lent is a time for Catholics to seriously consider their call to holiness. The Christian faithful 
in their own way are bound to do penance in the spirit of holiness and sacrifice. All the  
faithful are invited to join together as a people in common observance of daily prayer, 
works of charity, and attention to their responsibilities with love and devotion. 

 
FAST AND ABSTINENCE 
 

Catholics are to keep the Lenten fast and abstinence according to the following directives: 
Catholics who have celebrated their 14th birthday are bound to abstain from meat on Ash Wednesday, all the Fridays of Lent, and Good 
Friday. On these days of complete abstinence, meat or soup or gravy made from meat are not to be eaten. 
 
Catholics who have celebrated their 18th birthday, in addition to abstaining from meat, are bound to fast as well on Ash Wednesday and Good  
Friday. Fasting means eating only one full meal per day. Smaller amounts of food may be taken at two other meals, but no food should be eaten  
between meals. The obligation to fast ceases with the celebration of one’s 59th birthday. 
 
In the spirit of Lent, the faithful will not lightly excuse themselves from these obligations. 
 

RICE BOWL (Located at all entrances) 

“I have often thought about how the Church might make clear its mission of being a witness to mercy. It is a  
journey that begins with a spiritual conversion.” – Pope Francis  
 

CRS Rice Bowl, celebrating its 42nd year, is an annual Lenten collection conducted in Catholic 
parishes to promote solidarity with our poor brothers and sisters -- both around the world and locally -- 
through prayer, fasting, learning, and giving. The Diocese of Green Bay and Catholic Relief Services  
co-sponsor CRS Rice Bowl. Catholic Relief Services is the international humanitarian arm of the U.S. 
Catholic Church. 
 

Here are three simple ways to bring Lent to life in your home. 
 Place your CRS Rice Bowl in a prominent place in your home and use it to collect your Lenten sacrifices. 
 Read the Lenten calendar reflections each day as a family. 
 Visit crsricebowl.org to find videos and family activities, or take Lent outside of the bowl and download the CRS Rice Bowl 
 app on your iOS or Android device. 
 

Contributions to this national collection for the World’s Poor are divided this way: 
• 75% for international relief and development projects 
• 25% for projects within the Diocese of Green Bay that aid immigrant and refugee people struggling with basic material needs 
 

We will be collecting Rice Bowls during Holy Week. 
 

PENANCE AND GOOD WORKS 
 

During Lent the faithful are encouraged to attend daily Mass with Holy Communion, to participate in penance services, and to re-
ceive Sacramental Absolution. It is also a time to take part, as frequently as possible, in public and private prayer and devotion, to 
give generously to the poor and those in need, to perform acts of kindness toward the sick and the aged, and to practice voluntary 
self-denial by moderation in food, drink, and all activities of life. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

EASTER DUTY FOR HOLY COMMUNION 
 

All Catholics, after they have been fully initiated into the Most Holy Eucharist, are bound by the obligation of  
Receiving Communion at least once a year. This precept is to be fulfilled during the Easter Season up to Trinity Sunday or  
anytime during all the weeks of Lent. For a just cause, this precept may be fulfilled at some other time during the year. 

This information was adapted from Dianne Wimmer’s article on Lenten Practices for the Diocesan Office of Worship 

Individual Reconciliation at Nativity:   
Saturdays, 4:00-4:40 PM (not on April 15)             
Tuesday, March 14, 7:00 PM  &   
Wednesday, March 15, 7:00 PM  

Sacrament of Reconciliation at Westside Parishes: 
March 23 — 6:30 PM — St. Agnes 
March 29 —  6:30 PM — St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
March 8 — 7:00 PM — St. John the Baptist  
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BAPTISM 
The most appropriate time for Baptism is the Easter Vigil and the Easter Season until Pentecost. Baptism is also celebrated on Sundays of 
the year. Because the days of Holy Week, from Monday to Thursday inclusive, have precedence over all other celebrations, it is not fitting 
that Baptisms or Confirmations be celebrated on these days since they have their natural place in the Easter Vigil. 
 
MARRIAGE 
 

The Ritual Mass or Marriage is prohibited on the Sundays of Lent, Ash Wednesday, and during Holy Week and Easter Week. (Also on All 
Souls Day and all solemnities). When marriage is celebrated during the season of Lent, it is contrary to the Lenten spirit to request 
elaborate weddings with lavish decorations. 
 
DEVOTION AND PRAYER OPPORTUNITIES 
 

Devotions provide a special opportunity for prayer, reflection, meditation, and contemplation. During Lent the faithful are invited to enter 
into the Way of the Cross, a pilgrimage recalling the sufferings of Jesus and the final Resurrection in glory. 
 
 Lenten Resource Book  “Not by Bread Alone”, Daily Reflections for Lent by Genevieve Glen 
  
   Stations of the Cross: Mondays at 6:30 PM in Church (Two Styles Offered—Traditional and Contemporary)  

• March 6, March 20 and April 3 Contemporary: (Reflections by Sr. Joan Chittisler’s, Gateway to Resurrection) 
• March 13, March 27 and April 10 : Traditional (scripture based)  
 

 Lent Family Gathering: Tuesday, March 21 from 6:15 PM-7:30 PM or Wednesday, March 22, 6:15 PM-7:45 PM. All are welcome! 
 

 Taize Prayer: Wednesday, March 15 at 6:30 PM in Chapel 
 
 Exposition and Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: Mondays after 9:00 AM Mass to 1:00 PM  
  Holy Hour Service Second Mondays 12:05 PM -1:00 PM (Benediction when a Deacon leads) 
 

 Soup and Substance: Thursdays, March 16, 23 & 30: 6:00 PM - 7:30 PM in Bona Hall. 
 

   2nd Fridays for Seniors: March 10 at 9:00 AM (at Nativity of Our Lord) HSHS St. Mary’s Hospital 
  Topic:  Acute Spine Health Talk - about signs and symptoms of temporary vs. chronic back pain, non-surgical and surgical  
  interventions. 
 

BLESSING OF THE OILS 
 

The Holy Oils will be blessed by Bishop Ricken during the Mass of the Chrism on Tuesday, April 11. The Holy Oils are blessed in the 
presence of representatives from all the parishes of the diocese. After the Mass of the Chrism, the representatives take vessels of the Oil of 
Chrism, the Oil of the Sick, and the Oil of Catechumens to their home parish for presentation during the Holy Thursday Mass. Throughout 
the year, every Catholic is offered comfort, blessing, and power from the gift of the Holy Oils. 
 
THE PASCHAL TRIDUUM 
 

The central celebration of the core Christian message and the high point of the entire Christian year is the three day celebration of  Holy 
Thursday, (April 13 at 7:00 PM), Good Friday (April 14 at 1:00 & 7:00 PM), and the Easter Vigil (April 15 at 8:00 PM). By dying, the 
Lord destroyed our death, by rising He restored our life. The Easter Triduum of the Passion and Resurrection of Christ is the celebration of 
the Paschal Mystery, our salvation. Easter Sunday, April 16—Masses at 8:30 AM, Mass in Church (Nativity Choir) and in Bona Hall, 
10:15 AM, Mass in Church (Children’s Choir) and in Bona Hall. 
 
The Triduum is one single liturgical action that continues over three days: 
Holy Thursday, Good Friday, and Easter. The Triduum is not a part of Lent, but in its entirety celebrates the Easter event. The spirit of the 
fast during the three days is not a Lenten Fast but the Paschal Fast. The entire focus of the Triduum is on the Triumph of the Cross and the 
Resurrection, not only in the life of Christ, but in our own lives as well. Therefore every Catholic is greatly encouraged and invited to join 
in the drama and action of The Three Great Days of Triduum. For every Catholic this is more than the story of Christ, it is the story of 
our own life, passion, death, and resurrection. 
 

 

Nativity of Our Lord Parish 
2270 S. Oneida Street, Green Bay, WI, 54304 

 

920-499-5156 ~ www.nativityparish.com 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Today’s Gospel teaches us how to address the worry in 
our everyday lives. The Gospel tells us to first seek God 
and all things will be given to us. By being closer to God 
we can feel a sense of peace, love and harmony in our 
lives instead of worry and concern. 
 

There are many leaders in our diocese who teach us how 
to grow closer to God. The Emmaus Ministry provides 
leadership training and formation for Youth Ministers, 
Religious Educators, Business Managers, Pastoral  
Liturgical Ministers and Care Ministers. 
 

Nativity Parish has been blessed to have members who 
have been inspired to grow deeper in their faith and 
through the Emmaus Ministry. These people now serve 
the people of Nativity Parish. Our Parish has benefitted 
greatly from their service and the training they received. 
This training was funded through the Bishop’s Appeal. 
 

The Emmaus Program gives our leaders the opportunity 
to gain the knowledge and skills to be effective ministers. 
Our ministers grow in human, intellectual, spiritual and 
pastoral ministry. The program offers courses,  
workshops, seminars, retreats, review sessions and  
spiritual direction. 
 
Inspire and support our ministers and their efforts to bring 

us all closer to God by giving to the Bishop’s Appeal. 
Contact our office at 499-5156 or visit the Bishop’s  

Appeal website at: 
 

www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give 

BISHOP’S APPEAL  
FEBRUARY 25-26, 2017 

 

Inspirational Leaders 
 

“Therefore I tell you, do not worry about your life, what 
you will eat or drink, or about your body, what you will 
wear. Is not life more than food, and the body more than 
clothing? 
 
….Your heavenly Father knows that you need them all. 
But seek first the kingdom of God and his righteousness, 
and all these things will be given you besides. Do not 
worry about tomorrow; tomorrow will take care of itself.” 

Matthew 6:24-34 

PARISH STAFF 
 

Parish Deacon 
John Bundra 

 

Parish Deacon 
Michael Dabeck 

 

Business Administrator 
Steve Wery 

 

Parish Secretary 
Bobbie Skalecki 

 

Volunteer Coordinator 
Deb Langenhuizen 

 

Accountant/IT Specialist 
Vicki Matuszak 

 

Housekeeper 
Mary Greene 

 

Maintenance Supervisor 
Mike Wightman 

 

FAITH FORMATION STAFF 
Faith Formation/Youth Ministry Coordinator 

Stephanie Rottier 
 

Early Childhood Coordinator 
Heidi Stubb 

 

Sunday & Tuesday Coordinator 
Barb Torreano  

 

Secretary 
Charmaine Berchmans 

 

FAITH FORMATION OFFICE 
Phone (920) 499-6012 

 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
Tim Randall 

 

WOMEN’S GUILD 
Judy Schroeder 

 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM 

Phone (920) 499-5156 
Fax (920) 429-9285 

 

natscene@nativityparish.com 

 
Our Bishop’s Appeal goal is…………………….$90,452.00 
124 parishioners have donated……….…….….$40,591.00 
Amount needed to reach our goal……….……..$49,861.00 
 
 

Thank you for your support  
of the  2017 Bishop’s Appeal 

Nativity of Our Lord Parish 10 



Nativity of Our Lord Parish 

REPORTING SEXUAL ABUSE 
 

 
If you know of an incident of sexual abuse 

of a person who is now under the age of 18 
 by a priest, deacon, employee or volunteer, 
PLEASE IMMEDIATELY CALL THE CIVIL 
AUTHORITIES AND THEN THE DIOCESE. 

 

If the person was abused as a minor 
but is now an adult, 

please contact: 
 

Office of Safe Environment 
Diocese of Green Bay 

 

920-272-8174 or 1-877-270-8174 (toll free) 
 

We also encourage you to report the incident 
to local civil authorities. 

 
YOU MATTER TO US — 

THERE IS HOPE! 
 
 
 

Crisis Center Pregnancy Hotline 
      436-8888          433-9955 11 

 

BAPTISMS 
Parents may schedule their child’s Baptism after they 
have completed a two-part preparation program. Call 
the Parish Office at least 60 days before Baptism for 
interview and preparation session. 
 

2017 BAPTISM DATES  
 

May 14, June 18 
 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
(Following 8:30 AM Mass—See dates listed below) 
This Sacrament is offered to anyone in need of Christ’s 
healing touch. The Anointing of the Sick is a sacrament 
for those who are in need of physical, emotional, or spiritual 
healing. Think of friends and loved ones who may want to 
receive this sacrament and invite them to this Mass. 
 

2017 ANOINTING OF THE SICK DAYS 
 

April 30, July 30,  
October 29, December 31 

 
 

RCIA—RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION  
FOR ADULTS 

Do you want to know more about the Catholic faith? Are you 
or someone you know interested in becoming baptized or 
confirmed as a Catholic? For more information about this 
process call Wayne Efferson (490-1352, ext. 206) or email 
natwe@nativityparish.com. 


